MINUTES - Approved

Windermere Tree Board

January 19, 2023
Mission Statement:  Augment community awareness of our Urban Forest, provide education regarding the benefits of trees and a commitment to protect, preserve and proliferate our community’s Urban Forest. Beautify our Windermere Parks and Recreation Areas. 

Tree Board Members:  Susan Carter (Chairman), Frank Krens (Recording Sec.), Jacqueline Rapport, Leslie Brabec, Pamela Schrimsher; Town Liaison: Bill Martini
1. THE MEETING IS CALLED TO ORDER
Tree Board Chairman Susan Carter called the meeting to order at 12:07pm in the parking lot at the corner of W 5th Ave & Forest St., Windermere, FL 34786. The requirement for a quorum was met.
Participants were:

· Tree Board – Susan Carter, Jackie Rapport, Pamela Schrimsher, and Frank Krens
· Town Council - liaison Bill Martini

· TOW Public Works – Tonya Elliott-Moore and Travis Mathias 

· Public – none
2. OPEN FORUM / PUBLIC COMMENT – none
3. OLD BUSINESS 
a. January 2023 Tree Giveaway 
Trees and Pricing – WTB Chair Susan Carter ordered the trees at the total price of $2688 from Eddie McKeithen, who has consistently provided high quality trees at reasonable cost in the past. The delivery also included an “Arbor Day” tree separately priced at $125, and paid for by the Garden Club. Susan said she will buy Simpson Stoppers from Green Isle in Groveland.
b. Plant Grants & Recommendations
As follow-up from the December meeting, Pam Schrimsher said she did additional research on promotional programs run by other towns. Some target specific locations for plantings sponsored by the grant programs, such as front yard, front and side yard for corner lots, and/or right-of-way.
c. 500 Block Development
As follow-up from the December meeting, Susan Carter reminded WTB members that the upcoming workshop is an opportunity to comments on the contractor’s plans.

d. 500 Block Development

As follow-up to previous meetings, Town Engineer John Fitzgibbon suggested that WTB members be prepared to revisit the previous WTB recommendation in favor of a 3-ft high wall along 6th Avenue because of concerns regarding headlight bleed-through over a 3-ft wall. Bill Martini said that he would bring this up at the next work session and WTB members agreed that they would attend the 6pm January 24, 2022 500 Block virtual workshop and update our recommendations.
4. NEW BUSINESS
a. December 2022 Windermere Tree Board Meeting Minutes

Frank Krens moved that the November minutes be approved as written, Pam Schrimsher seconded and they were approved 5/0.
b. Tree Giveaway 2023

Susan Carter went over the logistics plan, volunteer support, and other aspects of the Giveaway. Residents who received a tree and non-residents will be advised to return after 12 noon if they want to purchase a tree at wholesale cost. Strong volunteer support was promised by the Lone Sailor cadets. Frank Krens confirmed that the Rotary club would provide breakfast sandwiches from Paloma Coffee shop for the volunteers.
5. ADJOURN – With no further business, Frank Krens moved to adjourn, Pam Schrimsher seconded and the meeting was adjourned 5/0 at approximately 1:30pm.
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